RECEIVED
By ESEC at 10:11 am, Apr 14, 2022



Reagan.Washburn
Received




































































U.S. Department of Homeland Security
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services
Office of the Director (MS 2000)
Camp Springs, MD 20588-0009
RARTA, 1.8 .
iﬁ» U.S. Citizenship
*=¢}. and Immigration
s Services

ey

‘9‘\0
@

v U

July 12, 2022

Peter Schey, Esq.

Counsel

Center for Human Rights and Constitutional Law
pschey@centerforhumanrights.org

Dear Mr. Schey:

Thank you for your March 8, 2022 letter to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS).
Secretary Mayorkas asked that | respond on his behalf.

As you noted, Congress created the Special Immigrant Juvenile (S1J) classification to
provide humanitarian protection to vulnerable noncitizen youth who were determined by state
juvenile courts to have been abused, abandoned, or neglected by one or both parents, and for
whom it would not be in their best interest to return to their or their parents’ country of
nationality or last habitual residence. You further note that these youth have an acute need for
stability. For these and other reasons, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS)
issued the deferred action policy allowing for SlJ-classified youth to be considered for deferred
action and related employment authorization while they await visa availability. Deferred action
and employment authorization provide invaluable assistance to these vulnerable noncitizens who
have limited financial and other support systems in the United States while they await an
available visa number. USCIS is also committed to ensuring that petitions for SIJ classification
and related applications for adjustment of status are timely processed.

With respect to your inquiry regarding Casa Libre v. Mayorkas, a case that you have
brought against DHS regarding employment authorization and processing times for Special
Immigrant Juvenile petitioners, we must refer you to our counsel of record at the U.S.
Department of Justice. DHS is unable to comment on active litigation.

Please share this response with the other organizations that cosigned your letter.

Sincerely,

(k"?-},ar-———

Ur M. Jaddou
Director

WWW.uscis.gov
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